La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers
General Meeting Minutes
February 25, 2014

(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the March meeting.)
Call to Order: 7:12pm.
Jim Kroeker opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Dinner: Thank you to the wonderful ladies of the Moose for a fantastic dinner.

Peggy Spieger: Peggy announced the passing of Norm Stone, a long time member of the Lodgepole
Dodgers. Rick Bice also announced the passing of Scott Odgers another long time member of the
Lodgepole Dodgers. We will get condolences out to the families as soon as possible.

Approval of Minutes: Judy Bice moved to accept the January 28, 2014 meeting minutes, Louise
Kroeker 2nd, motion carried.

Treasurers Report: Becky Jellison handed out the February 25, 2014 Treasurers Report which
included activity from January 28, 2014 through February 12, 2014. Jim Kroeker moved to accept
the Treasurers Report, David Cole 2nd, motion carried.

0SSA 2015 Convention: Gary Pankey reported that we had our first volunteer meeting on
February 19t at Gordy’s. We now have committee chairmen and now need volunteers for the
different committees. Our next meeting is scheduled for March 19t at Gordy’s, the meeting starts at
6:00, if you want to have dinner please come in at 5:00. We need to come up with a theme and logo
for the convention, please bring your ideas to the meeting and be ready to sign up for one or more
committees.

Poker Ride: Our annual Poker Ride was a fun event as usual and Rick Bice thanked all who
attended and helped with the ride and the Poker Hands.

Club Rides: On Saturday March 1st there is a progressive dinner ride with the Ochoco Club if
anyone would like to attend it starts at 6pm. Our Manley’s Ride scheduled for March 8th has been
cancelled due to lack of snow. We will however have a ride out to Elk Lake that day. Anyone wishing
to attend should be at the Edison Snopark at 9am and be ready to ride at 10.

Dinner Meeting: Our next dinner meeting will be March 25t at the Moose. This will be our last
Moose dinner meeting of the season. Please remember when you tell the calling committee that you
are attending you will be responsible to pay for the dinner whether you attend or not.

April Meeting: Our April meeting will be a potluck at 10 mile on the 27th. We will be electing to the
following Board Positions: Treasurer, Vice President, Board Positions 3 and 4. Rick Bice asked



Peggy Spieger to head the Election Committee, Peggy accepted and asked Penny Vicari and Judy
Keller to assist her. Anyone wanting to run for these Board positions should contact Peggy.

New Business: Rick Bice would like the club to donate $200 to Mike Hubinak, a long time club
member that is battling cancer. Peggy Spieger moved to have the club donate $200, Jim Kroeker 2nd
motion carried.

Grooming Report: Bob Keller reported that it’s been warm and not much grooming has been going
on. He did however let us know that he has 2 new guys learning how to groom, Tom Deeter and
Larry Nichelson.

OOPS Award: Larry Dungy is this month’s recipient of the oops award.

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison.

50/50: Reda Webb did the 50/50; there was $142.00 with a $71.00 split, won by Denise Tingey.
Peggy Spieger won the raffle gift. Denise will donate $40 of her winnings to the beverage fund for
the women'’s litter patrol.

Adjourn: 7:57pm. Vera Riser moved to adjourn, Louise Kroeker 2nd, motion carried.

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary



